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president’s message
Dear BCARF Members,

I write this soon after our 2022 Banquet, 
the first we have had in three years due 
to the pandemic (…Isn’t that now a tired 
phrase?!)… Turnout was excellent and it 
appeared that everyone had a wonderful 
time. We had a very interesting keynote 
from Vice Provost Billy Soo who shared 
the many plans BC has for building over 
the next 10 years. The campus will cer-

tainly change! Special thanks go to Paul Spagnoli as Chair of the Ban-
quet Committee, and to Mike Malec and Maria Brisk as members of 
that committee. 

The Executive Committee makes many decisions together and all 
of the members deserve thanks for many tasks. Paul Spagnoli (Past-
President) has served on the EC for 6 years now and has done a terrific 
job editing our Newsletter, as well as chairing the Banquet Commit-
tee. Fr. Joe Duffy (Jesuit Liaison) has long been the excellent editor 
of the Association’s Guide for Faculty Retirement which is widely dis-
tributed to faculty who are nearing retirement. Clare O’Connor (Vice-
President) developed and hosted a fine slate of speakers at our Topi-
cal Seminars this past year, and even set up the speakers for 2022-23. 
Mike Malec (Secretary) kept us on track with his excellent minutes 
and also chaired the Nominations Committee. Harold Petersen (Trea-
surer) kept us honest and within budget. Members-at-large Maria 
Brisk and Matilda Bruckner contributed wise counsel on many issues, 
and Matilda also chaired the Grants Committee. 

Thanks also go to Laurel Eisenhauer for chairing the newly named 
Jean Mooney Book Club. (Jean had led the club for several years prior 
to her passing during last academic year.) We can also never forget to 
thank our ongoing webmaster Peter Olivieri, who continually updates 
and upgrades the website at http://www.bc.edu/retiredfaculty. Peter 
again redesigned the website last year.

We are pleased that our budget has again been restored to the pre-pan-
demic level. This means that we will continue to sponsor our monthly 
Topical Seminars and Program Meetings (including lunches) and we 
are looking forward to again awarding grants of up to $1000 to assist 
retired faculty with research costs, travel to conferences, and certain 
volunteer expenses. Details and applications can be found on our web-
page under Faculty Grants. 

Our Topical Seminars and Program Meetings are held in the Hex-
agonal Room at 300 Hammond Pond Parkway, except in January and 
February when they are held via Zoom. This gives our members who 
are no longer in the Boston area (at least for the winter) an opportunity 
to participate. Meetings are listed on the website. 

We had many timely and very interesting presentations this past year 
(e.g. “Contested Monuments” just as the controversy over the Robert 
Gould Shaw memorial was heating up) and we have a full slate of very 
interesting speakers lined up for the coming academic year. Person-
ally, I am fascinated to hear from faculty in other disciplines about 
academic issues which I might never have considered outside of these 
presentations. We are truly a group of scientists, artists, scholars, and 
professionals who enjoy learning from and with each other.

NEWSLETTER
Vol. XVII 2022

new option 1

association of

retired
faculty

a s s o c i a t i o n  o f



2 of 12

h



3 of 12www.bc.edu/retiredfaculty

BCARF Newsletter, Summer 2022

seminar meeting photos

Ross Kelly’s SeminarCarol Hurd Green and Oliver Wunsch

Clare O'Connor's Seminar Chris Hepburn’s Seminar
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through to publication, so it is a pleasant surprise to report 
that Oxford University Press is making happy sounds about 
publishing my newest book: How the World Became Global: A 
Thousand Year History.



7 of 12www.bc.edu/retiredfaculty

BCARF Newsletter, Summer 2022

the Morning Sun, had been delayed by two years. We were able 
to fly to Phoenix in January to view the weavings in the com-
pany of our children and their families: a lovely reunion. This 
June, I received word that my revised manuscript Navajo Carv-
er Clitso Dedman has finally been accepted by the University 
of Nebraska Press and will appear in their Bison series in fall 
2023. The challenge now is to obtain written permissions for 
one hundred illustrations that I would like to include. It will be 
a busy summer! 

Judith Wilt, english
I'm still soldiering on through the squamous cell carcinoma 
that was diagnosed shortly before the pandemic arrived.  I'm 
in a “successful” treatment regime, but medications have side 
effects, some of which are addressed and disappear, but other 
issues arise, like new variants of Covid 19, to keep me and my 
prescribing doctors busy.  I'm grateful for all kinds of help from 
friends, especially fellow BC retirees: Jim Wallace answers my 
calls for computer help, Chris Wilson's wife brings me custard 
and peanut butter crackers, and I recently spent a happy after-
noon with Carol Hurd Green and Pat DeLeeuw watching the 
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2022 banquet photos

Judy Shindul-Rothschild, Cathy Read, 
Pamela Terreri, and Judith Vessey

Loretta and Don Higgins with 
Rosemary Krawczyk

Alec and Pat Peck Ali Banuazizi and Frank McLaughlin

Richard Rowland, Aloysius & Agnes Lugira, 
Martha Rowland, and Karen Miller
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John and Bette Williamson with 
Charles and Carol Landraitis

Billy Soo and Maria Estela Brisk

Dennis and Robbie Tourse with Pat Byrne
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Albert Beaton, LSEHD

Mary Duffy, Nursing

Walter Haney, LSEHD

Michael Hime-u 
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executive committee 2021-2022

President: Alec Peck, LSEHD

Vice-President: Clare O’Connor, Biology

Secretary: Michael Malec, Sociology

Treasurer: Harold Petersen, economics 
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bcARF EVENT cAlENDAR FOR 2022-2023

SEpTEmbER 
•	 Thursday, September 15 

Jean Mooney Book Club, 10:30 AM				  
Topical Seminar, 11:30 AM			 

•	 Thursday, September 22 
Program Meeting, 11:30 AM				  
Executive Committee, 1:30 PM

OcTObER
•	 Thursday, October 6 

Jean Mooney Book Club, 10:30 AM			 
Topical Seminar, 11:30 AM					   

Executive Commitee, 1:30 PM

•	 Thursday, October 13 

Program Meeting, 11:30 AM				  

NOVEmbER
•	 Thursday, November 10 

Jean Mooney Book Club, 10:30 AM			 
Topical Seminar, 11:30 AM					   
Executive Commitee, 1:30 PM

•	 Thursday, November 17 

Program Meeting, 11:30 AM 

DEcEmbER

•	 Thursday, December 8 				  
Jean Mooney Book Club, 10:30 AM			 
Topical Seminar, 11:30 AM				  

Executive Commitee, 1:30 PM
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